
Global Market Summary
As of 2020/11/30

MARKET INDICES ($)

YTD 1 month 3 months 1 year 3 years 5 years

MSCI World

S&P 500 (US)

FTSE 100 (UK)

FSE DAX (Germany)

Nikkei (Japan)

MSCI EM

S&P BSE SENSEX (India)

SSE Composite (China)

BOVESPA (Brazil)

MICEX (Russia)

9.53 12.66 5.20 12.69 7.53 8.80

14.02 10.95 3.89 17.46 13.17 13.99

-13.69 16.35 5.37 -9.15 -1.70 1.28

6.90 18.11 2.69 8.94 0.79 5.75

18.56 15.35 16.90 21.54 9.87 11.80

10.20 9.25 9.71 18.43 4.92 10.72

17.68 7.07 4.02 26.07 0.89 -0.88

3.15 11.53 13.60 4.84 5.06 8.73

-29.67 24.08 11.61 -21.02 -2.81 11.92

-17.16 20.02 1.45 -11.05 4.15 8.66

MARKET COMMENTARY

Most major equity markets rebounded in November, following successive declines in the last two months. November’s rally resulted in record gains 
across the major US equity indices, with the Dow Jones breaching the 30 000-point level for the first time ever and recording its highest monthly gain
since January 1987. The S&P 500 also reached dizzying new highs and ended the month on a very strong footing. In a sign of market expectations of a 
broad-based economic recovery, the Russell 2000, which tracks US small cap stocks also hit a historic milestone as it ended +18.3% higher, to record its 
best month on record.

Investor sentiment was largely driven by progress on the Covid-19 vaccine front and the US Presidential Election, both of which had weighed on market
sentiment coming into November. Markets cheered on reports that vaccines by Moderna, Pfizer and AstraZeneca were proving to be effective and 
somewhat counter-balanced the concerns around the third wave of infections across Europe and the US. The discovery of an effective vaccine and 
prospects of further economic stimulus played well into the global economic recovery theme, which provided a basis for investor optimism and the rally
over the month.

On the US election front, Joe Biden emerged as the winner in a race that saw the US record the highest number of votes on record. As expected, the poll 
outcome was highly contested, with the outgoing President Trump refusing to concede a loss to Biden and raising allegations of voter irregularities. 
Despite the several lawsuits raised by the Trump administration with regards to the election outcome, the markets welcomed the prospect of a return to
normalcy of American politics under the new Biden administration.

The tech heavy NASDAQ 100 (+11.1%) outperformed the S&P 500 (+10.9%) over the month and the former is now +41.6% up on a year-to-date basis. 
European markets also saw a massive rebound, with the UK’s FTSE 100 (+16.4%) ending the month higher despite the re-introduction of travel 
restrictions across the UK. Germany was not left out, with the FSE DAX (+18.1%) ending the month significantly higher as the prospect of an economic 
recovery would bode well for the export powerhouse. The MSCI Emerging Markets Index (+9.3%) continued to do well, with contributions from Asian 
markets such as China, where the Shanghai SE Composite (+7.1%) ended the month significantly higher. Japan’s Nikkei 225 (+15.4%) also ended on a
firm footing and the MSCI World Index (+12.8%) also rebounded from the previous month, reflecting the overall performance across most of its 
constituents.

Gold (-6.3%) declined for a fourth consecutive month whilst Platinum (+14.9%) rebounded from the previous month. Oil (+27.0%) also rebounded, 
reaching an 8-month high over the month on the back of prospects of increased demand following the progress on the vaccine front.

The US dollar was largely weaker against most of the major currencies for the month, with the greenback depreciating against the Japanese Yen 
(-0.3%), the euro (-2.6%) and the pound sterling (-3.2%).

*All data is sourced from Morningstar Direct as at 30/11/2020. The performance of global asset classes is quoted in US dollars.
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